Cabinet Meeting via Zoom
January 29th, 2022
 D3 Zone Chair Report

District Governor Joyce, fellow cabinet members
The only club that I have not visited officially is Logan Lake and I will be going there in March.
I attended VDG Debbie on her official visits to Kamloops Brock Central, and Logan Lake Lions.
The second zone meeting was held on January 23rd and D8 ZC Karen and I held it as a joint meeting and included D10. Our District Membership and 2nd VDG Mike did a presentation on membership and had ‘handouts’ via the chat box as well as forwarding them to ZC Karen and myself. Our district Service Chair PZC Dorothy did a short presentation on Service and what qualifies as a service project. 
· Ashcroft & District are busy as always. The club has brought has 4 prospective members. Membership is currently 23
· Kamloops Aberdeen’s members have been busy assisting at the Seniors Information Centre, Salvation Army, where they donated food, money and scarves and hats. Had a great turnout at their Christmas Dinner meeting which I attended as my official visit. Their membership is at 21.
· Kamloops Brock Central had a very successful Christmas Dinner meeting which was VDG Debbie’s official visit. Their membership is at 17 but they may be having some members transferring into their club in the New Year.
· Kamloops Paddlewheelers had a busy December manning the Salvation Army Christmas kettles for 2 consecutive Saturdays. Adopted 2 families for Christmas and purchased gifts, food etc for both. 5 I pads were purchased again this year for 5 of the seniors’ residences. Purchased items for 100 residents of Ponderosa Lodge for Christmas Membership is down 2 to 28 members with 2 prospective members in the wings.
· Logan Lake had a very busy December. Lighting the campground for Christmas, serving hot chocolate and hotdogs at Christmas tree light up. Donating to the food bank. Helping needy families in the community. Sadly long time member PZC Mel Thistlethwaite passed away on this past week. They have 1 prospective member for me to induct when I visit in March.

Respectfully submitted
ZC Debbie Bostock
